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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  8                                                    DATE:  November 9, 2006

PROPOSED NO:  2006-0548 


PREPARED BY: Chuck Williams 

SUBJECT:  

A MOTION authorizing the chair of the council to extend the contract for services with the Ferguson Group to represent the county during the United States 110th Congress, 1st session.
SUMMARY: 

Since 1997, The Ferguson Group has represented King County before the U.S. Congress on a wide range of issues.  Their current contract expires on December 31, 2006 may be renewed for an additional year.  Proposed Motion 2006-0548 (Attachment 1) would renew the current contract for the final year. 

Documentation attached to this staff report includes a letter from The Ferguson Group Partner, Bill Hanka, requesting that King County renew their contract for calendar year 2007 (Attachment 2).  His letter documents the accomplishments made by The Ferguson Group on behalf of King County.  Also included is The Ferguson Group Activity Report for August/September 2006 detailing the status of the FY 2007 Federal Legislative Agenda (Attachment 3).

The Ferguson Group has been very successful in its representation of King County, working with our congressional delegation to obtain $236 million in federal funding over the past nine years ($10 million in FY 2006).  Attached is a table showing the results for FY 2005 and FY 2006 and the pending interim list for FY 2007, (Attachment 2).  Our long standing relationship with The Ferguson Group has allowed them to understand the County’s issues and priorities, and their successful track record reflects this knowledge and understanding. The high quality work performed by The Ferguson Group has been recognized by our Congressional Delegation, as well as by Councilmembers and the King County Executive.

The Ferguson Group Issue Team for King County now includes three partners, two principals, and an associate. The annual total of the contract is $249,000. 

The FY 2008 Federal Legislative Agenda is currently being prepared.  Since Congress has delayed final action on many items on the FY 2007 agenda, the FY 2007 results and FY 2008 Proposed Federal Agenda will be brought to the Legislative Steering Committee for their review at a later date.

ATTENDING:

Chuck Williams, Director of Government Relations


Maura Brueger, Deputy Chief of Staff, King County Executive

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Motion 

2. Letter from The Ferguson Group

3. The Ferguson Group Activity Report August – September 2006
